
Submitter: Ann Schlossman Campbell 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Education 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: HB2900 

My name is Ann Schlossman Campbell, and I am a licensed K–12 special education 

teacher with 10 years of experience in Oregon’s public schools, including work in 

Gresham-Barlow, Reynolds, and Clackamas ESD. 

 

I am writing in support of HB 2900A. 

 

When I worked in Reynolds, I had completed my probationary period. But when I 

moved districts, I was forced to start over—placed back on probation despite years of 

successful service. This experience is discouraging and unnecessary for seasoned 

educators. 

 

HB 2900A would recognize the experience we bring and remove barriers that push 

educators out of the profession. 

 

Thank you for your time and your support of this bill. 


